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WG-SP TG-12: Discussion Forum on Use of White LED Sources for Photometry 
ToR:  

To be developed in consultation with TG-12 members: TG12 Chair to carry out a survey of 
activity in NMIs and to identify priorities for future work of the TG, including the possibility of joint 
TC with CIE Division 2.  

 
Members (24):  

Hiroshi Shitomi (NMIJ, Chair),   
Peter Blattner (METAS), Jimmy Dubard (LNE), Erkki Ikonen (MIKES), Dong-Hoon. Lee (KRISS), 
Joaquin Campos Acosta (IO-CSIC), Alejandro Ferrero (IO-CSIC), Armin Sperling (PTB), Paul 
Dekker (VSL), Kuei-Neng Wu (CMS/ITRI), Yoshi Ohno (NIST), Yuqin Zong (NIST), Yandong Lin 
(NIM), Hui Liu (NIM), Arnold Gaertner (NRC), Amin Rasoulof (NRC), Boris Khlevnoy (VNIIOFI), 
Marek Smíd (CMI), Teresa Goodman (NPL), Erik Thorvaldson (NMIA), Juan Pablo Babaro 
(INTI), Maria Nadal (WG-SP chair; ex-officio), M. L. Rastello (CCPR president; ex-officio), Joële 
Viallon (CCPR secretary; ex-officio) 

 
Progress since the last WG-SP meeting in December 2021:  

Member list was updated and submitted to CCPR executive secretary before 25th CCPR plenary 
meeting. In addition, WG-SP chair distributed call for experts to WG-SP members in April 2022, 
and three experts showed their interests to join TG12. Now TG12 consists of 24 experts.  

I was informed that the draft TG12 survey report shown in the last WG-SP meeting missed the 
input from some members. Corrected version of the survey report has been prepared. Now it is 
in the final check to confirm that nothing has been overlooked. It will be distributed before the 
next WG-SP meeting on 8 September 2023.  

Regarding the future for TG12, unfortunately it is difficult for me to continue the chair of TG12 for 
some reasons. Considering my continuation as the TG12 chair will cause further delay that is 
not beneficial for TG12, I’ve decided to step down from the TG12 chair. In December 2022, call 
for TG12 chair was distributed to WG-SP members. So far, no candidate for the new TG12 chair 
hasn’t yet identified. I hope TG12 will find the new chair soon and resume technical discussion 
with his/her lead.  

The first task of the new chair in conjunction with all members is to determine the “Term of 
Reference” for TG12, based on the survey report of the questionnaire about LED-related 
research activity and collaboration works.  


